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Welcome 2022! 
 
The 2021 festive season has been challenging for so many, but we do hope that everyone 
enjoyed special and memorable times with their family and friends over Christmas, New 
Year and the school holidays. 
 
Our town has been full this past month with visitors enjoying the sun, sea and sights of 
Stansbury and the Southern Yorke Peninsula.  We trust that you’ve enjoyed your visit here 
with us. 
 
Welcome to our next wave of visitors who are mostly regulars coming back to Stansbury 
each year and staying for several weeks in the Caravan Park to enjoy the warmer, calmer 
weather that February and March will hopefully deliver. 
 
We held two markets during December – December 11 and New Year’s Eve.  Both were 
very well supported by stallholders, with over 60 individual stalls at each market.  The 
weather has proven a bit of a challenge this season, but although New Year’s Eve was a hot 
one, there was still a steady stream of holiday makers and locals which made it a great 
success. 
 
It was also fantastic to see the return of the Stansbury Fireworks after their cancellation in 
2020.  For those of us lucky enough to see them, the display was nothing short of 
spectacular. 
 
Our January 22 market was unfortunately cancelled due to strong winds making set up of 
marquees and stalls virtually impossible.  It was such a disappointment to all concerned.  We 
are hoping that our next market scheduled for March 12 will see a bright, calm and warm 
day!  The Stansbury Museum will be holding their annual raffle at the March market, so 
please come out and support our wonderful Museum volunteers and buy a ticket or two. 
 
The first half of the season has had our volunteers working overtime in often uncertain times.  
Thank you to all the volunteers who help set up, pack up and cook at our markets … you are 
amazing! 
 
Congratulations! 
Congratulations to Di Forrest who was the winner of the 2021 Christmas Lights Competition 
which was randomly drawn the week prior to Christmas.  You certainly did light up Stansbury 
over the holiday season Di!  A big well done to those who took the time to put up lights and 
decorations on their property over the Christmas and New Year season – it gave the town a 
very festive feel. 

Contributions for the next issue by  25th  FEBRUARY to Progress, or Chris. 
 

Editor: Chris Duncan    Assistant: Janet Jolly                              Publication through the courtesy of: 
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Progress News Cont… 
 
Thank You! 
A big thank you to Peta and the Stansbury IGA for their donation towards the lollies that were 
distributed during the annual Christmas Eve Parade.  It’s a great tradition that continues be-
cause of people and businesses like Peta and the IGA. 
 
 
Citizen of the Year. 
One of the most important events for Stansbury in January is the presentation of the annual 
Citizen of the Year.  This award was presented at the Australia Day Morning Tea which was 
organised by the Lions Club of Stansbury Dalrymple and supported by the Stansbury Pro-
gress Association. The Stansbury Citizen of the Year honour goes to a person who has been 
nominated (among others) by a member or members of the community.  The award recipient 
is then chosen based on the information provided through the nominations by delegates from 
both the Lions Club and Progress Association. 
 
Together with the Lions Club of Dalrymple, the Progress Association is happy to announce 
that the winner of the 2022 Stansbury Citizen of the Year is Joan Elliott (posthumously).  Joan 
sadly left us last year but her work throughout the community in her lifetime has been truly 
amazing. Just one aspect of her service was her 25 year tenure as Editor of the Stansbury 
Scribble.  She was such a wonderful community person who loved Stansbury and she has 
been sadly missed.  Her husband John proudly accepted the award on her behalf.  Congratu-
lations. 
 
Past Recipients of Stansbury Citizen of the Year 
2006  Lynne Anderson 
2007  Ken Osterstock 
2008  Faye Ballantyne 
2009  Pauline Jung 
2010  Alex Daniell 
2011  Jeff Brundell 
2012  Murray Thompson 
2013  Rob Tonkin 
2014  Jeanette Canton 
2015  Carrol Roberts 
2016  Max Pannell 
2017  Graham Klose 
2018  Scott Helmore 
2019  Margaret Johnson 
2020  George Kokar 
2021  Chris and Ron Duncan 
 

Street Banners. 
The Progress Association is currently having a series of street banners produced for the light 
poles along the foreshore.  You might have seen the Season’s Greetings banners which have 
been up since before Christmas in your wanders around town and along the beachfront.  In 
the coming months, you’ll see other banners depicting life in our town.  Well done to Progress 
and Graham Klose, the banners look terrific and are a great addition to the foreshore area. 
 
Keep safe everyone! 
 
Diana Sweeney 
 
 

 
 
 

Contributions can be sent to the following, by the 25th of the month. 
Please send copies to both Chris and Progress 
 

rc.duncan@bigpond.com    
progress@stansburysa.com 



CHI KUNG (QI GONG) 
 

Chi Kung is a gentle form of energy practice. It is a beautiful flowing combination of 
movements and breathing techniques that stimulate energy flow and help promote your 
natural resiliency to stress and illness. 
Monday mornings, except public holidays.  Registration at 10.45am and gentle Qigong  
exercises commence at 11am. All welcome, wear loose, comfy clothes. Cost is $2.00. 
 

Please note that we are not a professional organization, rather a “Young at Heart” group  
encouraging others to participate in gentle exercise. 
Chi Kung is held in the Institute supper room, entry via the side nearest the Post Office. 
Enquiries to Carrol 0409094009. 

 

WHAT’S  ON  THIS  MONTH 
Further information in Articles in Scribble 

 

February    
    1st    9:30 am  Table Tennis (every Tuesday) 
    2nd    1:00 pm  Cards and 8-Ball at Sports Club (every Wednesday) 
    2nd    1:30 pm  Seniors exercise classes (every Wednesday) 
    2nd    9:30 am    Community Craft and Friendship  (1st, 3rd & 5th Wed) 
    3rd  10:00 am  Line Dancing (every Thursday) 
    3rd  12:00 pm 12:30 hit off “Social golf” (starting on Thursdays)  
    4th    1:00 pm  Senior Cit’s Cards (every Friday) 
    4th    6:00 pm  Friday night meals Bowling Club    
     5th    1:00 pm  Line Dancing (every Saturday) 
    7th  10:45 am  Chi Kung (Qi Gong) (every Monday ) 
    7th    1:00 pm “Grandstand bingo” (every Monday) 
    10th    1:30 pm  RSL Sub branch meeting (2nd Thursday) 
        27th     2:00 pm    Sunday Fun Day 
    

 **Please read articles for more information** 
 

                           
SALTER QUALITY KITCHENS 

Specialising in: 
       

Modern kitchens 
Wardrobes 
Vanities 
Storage units  
Solid timber work  i.e. Bars 

 

Phone Nathan: 0427405023 
for a free quote 



Recycling:  
 
NEPRESSO: Many of you will have a Nespresso coffee pod machine at home, in your 
caravan or holiday home. The used pods are recyclable and the Visitor Centre has a box 
to put them in. Only the Nespresso brand pods can be collected for recycling. The 
reason for this is that they are made entirely from Aluminium (unlike some other brands, 
apparently). You can collect your pods in any sort of container, which can be placed in the 
box, but when you order or purchase your next coffee pods, check out the recycling bag 
available from Nespresso.  
 
The white plastic cube in the yard at the side of the Centre is for you to place any dry, flat-
packed newspapers, cardboard (secured with string) etc. for recycling. If the container is 
full, please leave your paper bundles under the shelter. 
 
Soft plastics can also be placed in the container, but it is important that these are clean 
and appropriately packed, or this service will be discontinued. It is important to recycle 
as much as we can to reduce the amount of rubbish going into landfill so if you are unable 
to deliver your papers to the yard, please place in your yellow recycling bin 
 
Please note that our Centre does not have a facility for bottles and cans. 
 
Stansbury has a bottle and can recycling depot - “Stansbury Recycling” - for all your re-
fundable items and glass bottles. Alternatively, they can be placed in the “cages” dotted 
around town and the blue and yellow bins in the Caravan Parks, the proceeds of which 
are distributed to those community groups and sporting clubs who participate in the collec-
tion. 
 
The Visitor Information Centre has a “Planet Ark” recycling box for all your used printer 
cartridges as well as a container for recycling the following items: 
 
Please note that we no longer accept plastic screw lids or any Colgate products. 
 
We will still be able to recycle: 
 

• The little plastic bread bag sealers. 

• Aluminium can pull tabs. 

• All blister packs 

• Used biros – no ink. 
 
A limited number of the “Scribble” is printed and made available from the town businesses 
and the Visitor Centre. For those who prefer, it is available to read online at 
www.stansburysa.com  or, if you miss out and don’t have internet access, you can always 
come into the Visitor Information Centre and pick up a copy. You can also be added to the 
list to receive your copy via email, just contact Diana to provide your details. 
 
THIS IS IMPORTANT  
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF THE FOLLOWING:  
 
In the event of cardiac arrest, emergency defibrillators are available in the following 
locations: 

• Foreshore Caravan Park, on the outside wall of the office to the left of the door. 

• Oyster Point Drive Caravan Park, on the outside of the small, red brick building 
 adjacent to the entrance to the park. 

• Stansbury Pharmacy, on the outside, eastern wall. 

• Stansbury Bowling Club, on the club house wall, facing the greens. 

• Stansbury Golf Club, on the front veranda of the club rooms. 
These are automated and instructions are provided so please don’t be afraid to use 
one. You could save a life! 

http://www.stansburysa.com


 MEALS ON WHEELS ROSTER 
 

As from October we have been trialling delivering all meals frozen to clients, so at this stage 
there is no heating of meals required.   
It has still been necessary to give some of you multiple deliveries in the same month. I have 
tried to spread this around as evenly as possible - please swap with someone else if you are 
unable to do your allocated day. Contact me if necessary. Janet. 
There are easy to follow directions at the centre so please always refer to these sheets  if you 
are unsure of anything.   
There is an updated 2022 covid advice on the notice board at the info centre – please 

take note. Things sometimes change without much warning, so please always check for 

latest covid or other info on the notice board.  

 

FEBRUARY 

STANSBURY PLAY CENTRE 
 

Stansbury School are looking for new families with children aged 0-5 to join us Monday morn-
ings 9am to 12noon. This is a school run program with the support of an Educator that provides 
meaningful experiences for you and your child.  
Gold coin donation to contribute running costs and tea/coffee provided, 
only thing you need to bring is your child’s morning snack for our group 
time.  

 

For more information please contact Karen or Stansbury Primary 
School 88524173 or feel free to pop into the centre on Mondays at the 
school on North Terrace Stansbury 5575  

Our 2022 AGM and volunteer luncheon will be on October 17
th
. 

Remember to use the communication column on the delivery sheet when necessary.  
If unsure of anything contact     -        Client Service Officer Margaret Farrow , Ph 0427524200      
                                                   -        or Volunteer Coordinator Janet Jolly 0408903812 
 

PLEASE CHECK IN KITCHEN FOR NEW ROSTERS 

Monday   14  Marg Farrow & Marg Payne 28  Grant & Janet Jolly 

Tuesday 1  Grant & Janet Jolly 15  Marg Farrow & Marg Payne   

Wed 2  Kathy Watkins & Jenny Klose 16  Sue & Rob Natt   

Thurs-
day 

3  Marg Johnson & Jan Thompson 17  Clint Roberts & Val Caldow   

Friday 4  Kathy & Reg Ricketts 18  Janet & Margaret Jolly   

        

Monday 7  Alison & Ted Buttfield 21  Chris & Ron Duncan   

Tuesday 8  June Faulkner & Rob Smith 22  Chris & Ron Duncan   

Wed 9  June Faulkner & Rob Smith 23  Anne Longbottom & Sue Newstead   

Thurs-
day 

10 Sue-ellen Bowey & Trish Cranwell 24  Margaret & Tony Jolly   

Friday 11  Beth & Don Faulkner 25  Sue Hulse & Alison Buttfield   

        



 
 

 

 

 

STANSBURY UNITING CHURCH 

WORSHIP TIMES  
 

FEBRUARY 2022 
 
   6th      Rosalie Smith           11.00  am 
 13th      Peter Bilney H/C       11.00 am           
 20th      Join Anglicans          11.15 am 
 27th      Rev Matt Curnow      11.00 am 
 

         No one is hopeless whose hope  
                 is in God 

 
 

 
 
 

ST. AUGUSTINES ANGLICAN 
CHURCH 

   WORSHIP TIMES  
 
FEBRUARY 2022 
  

 6th Ven.  Andrew Lang 11:15 am 
 20th Ven.  Andrew Lang 11:15 am
    

“When we work, we work.  
When we pray, God works.” 

    James Hudson Taylor 
 

STANSBURY COMMUNITY CHURCH 
 

We meet every Sunday from 10:00 a.m. for a 10:30 worship service to sing and to learn 
about God and how He is relevant to our lives today.  
 
So, if you’re in over your head today, pray this: ‘Father, You said no weapon formed 
against me shall prosper (see Isaiah 54:17). I can’t keep the enemy’s weapons from 
being formed, but I know You will keep them from prevailing against me. You said 
if I ask anything according to Your will, You will grant my request (see 1 John 5:14–
15). You said when I walk in obedience, I will be blessed when I come in, when I go 
out, when I lie down, and when I get up (see Deuteronomy 28:6; Psalms 1:1;  3:5). 
You told me to turn all my troubles over to You and You will take care of me (see 1 
Peter 5:7). So here they are! Today I’m standing on Your promises. You said it! I 
believe it! That settles it! Amen.’ 
 
  February 
       6th   Iain Mc queen 
   13th   Peter Agnew 
   20th   Matthew Schulz 
   27th   Peter Agnew 

COMMUNITY CRAFT AND FRIENDSHIP 
 

Craft and Friendship catch – up on Wednesday 2nd from 9:30—11:30 at the Stans-
bury Community Church 
Some craft supplies for the quilters, sewers and knitters as well as knick knacks for 
others. 
Keep in touch through friends and Facebook page for details of onward planning 
All welcome  
Enquiries Lynne  88524327 

https://quotefancy.com/quote/1491457/James-Hudson-Taylor-When-we-work-we-work-When-we-pray-God-works
https://quotefancy.com/quote/1491457/James-Hudson-Taylor-When-we-work-we-work-When-we-pray-God-works
https://quotefancy.com/james-hudson-taylor-quotes


TAI CHI / IN-BETWEENS GROUP 
. 
The Annual General meeting will be held in the Meeting Room at the Stansbury Institute 
on MONDAY 14

TH
 OF FEBRUARY AT 9.45 AM. 

The normal tai chi class will follow the meeting. ALL WELCOME 
 

STANSBURY SENIOR CITIZENS NEWS 
 

The following activities are available at our clubrooms at the Stansbury Sports &  
Community Club at the Stansbury Oval .       

 
            Table Tennis   Tuesday 9:30am -11:30am 
  Cards and 8 Ball  Wednesday   1pm – 4pm 
  Seniors Exercise  Wednesday 1:30pm – 2:30pm In Uniting Church Hall 
  Line Dancing   Thursday 10am – 12 noon 
  Cards    Friday  1pm – 4pm 
            Line Dancing                     Saturday 1pm – 2:30pm 
 
All the above activities are only $2.00, but you must be a financial member to attend. 
 

 LIONS CLUB OF STANSBURY DALRYMPLE 
 
Thank you to the Stansbury community for supporting the Australia Day Morning Tea.  
Due to current COVID restrictions, the revised format became the best option. 
With some financial support from Stansbury Progress, we were able to make this a free 
event with donations and raffle proceeds going to the RFDS.  Proceeds from the day 
amounted to $868. 
The three raffle prizes were won by A Spry from Aberfoyle Park, R Duncan and V John-
son from Stansbury.  Thank you Lyn Gates for the work in preparing these prizes. 
The Stansbury Citizen of the Year was awarded to Joan Elliott (posthumous) and was  
accepted by her husband John Elliott.  A fine tribute to the huge amount of work done for 
the Stansbury community during her life. 
 
Christmas Cakes & Puddings 
Christmas has gone and we are already one month into the new year, but there are still 
some Christmas cakes and puddings available for sale.  It is always useful to have one of 
these cakes on hand, you don’t have to only indulge at Christmas – they are a wonderful 
standby for any occasion!  Large cakes (1.5kg)  $17, Small cakes (1kg) $13. 
Cakes and puddings will still be available from the Visitor Centre for the next month  
depending on sales. 

STANSBURY SPORTS & COMMUNITY CLUB 
 

Don’t forget Sunday Funday – the last Sunday of every month. 2pm to 5pm at the Stansbury 

Sports and Community Club. BYO platter/food, drinks available for purchase,  

8 Ball and Table Tennis offered as well as various kids activities. A great family afternoon out. 

Sunday Fundays will start again on 27th Feb 
 
Car boot sale to be rescheduled.  Watch local publicity  for further information 
 



 STANSBURY MUSEUM 
Rowena Smith  

  

                                             
Witnessing all the activity of the recent grain harvest on the Peninsula made me 
think of the hard work of our farmers and their families. It also got me thinking about 
their forebears and the challenges they faced to exist and succeed. So often, suc-
cessful farming is and was a true partnership of a husband and wife. As well as cele-
brating our farmers, the museum acknowledges and celebrates the contribution of 
women on the farm. 
 
The museum has a copy of a fascinating, hand written, historical account written in 
1980 by a Stansbury local, Hazel Colwell (nee Bowman).  
The original is in the Mortlock Library (ref D6679) due to its significance as a histori-
cal record and social commentary on life in the early days of country South Australia. 
It documents the experiences over the years of Hazel and her family who began 
farming from the early 1900s about 7 ½ miles (12 km) from Stansbury. 
 
Hazel describes her mother’s life on the farm as a young wife and mother. 
Prior to her marriage, her mother was a music and singing teacher in Kadina which 
even at that time was considered a large country town. 
Contrast this young woman with Hazel’s account of her mother helping her husband 
to do some repairs to their well on the farm to save paying someone else to do them. 
Her mother had to lower her husband down the well in a bucket. In the midst of the 
repair, her husband accidentally tipped out of the bucket and ended up on the bot-
tom of the well. She never understood how she got the strength to haul her husband 
and the bucket filled with water, to the top. 
 
Hazel also says that if her mother wanted meat for dinner, she had to go outside to 
the tree in the yard where a carcass was suspended using a pulley system, let it 
down, cut off the piece she wanted and chop it with a tomahawk.  
Both Hazel and her mother helped round up the sheep and were very busy during 
shearing. She recalls both her parents being out before daylight picking fruit before 
their day’s work on the farm began. Her mother taught music to supplement the farm 
income at times, just as some farmers wives do today. 
 
The museum shines light on the life of men and women and children and their many 
roles on the farms, in their homes and in the community. 
Come to the museum and discover our interesting past that has laid the foundation 
for our community today.                               



February 2022 

STANSBURY PHARMACY 

“Quality Advice with Traditional Service” 

1 ST VINCENT STREET 
STANSBURY SA 5582 
Phone: 8852 4400 Fax: 8852 4093 
Email: stansbury.pharmacy@gmail.com 

  

 
Trading Hours: 

 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday:  9.00 am – 5.00 pm 
Thursday:     9.00 am – 2.00 pm 
Friday:     9.00 am – 5.00 pm 
Saturday :    CLOSED 
(Please check our facebook page for up dates to Saturday Trading) 
Sunday:     CLOSED 

 

 
Coloxyl with Senna 90 tabs 
Was $14.95 Now $11.95 

 
Coloxyl 50 100 tabs 

Was $9.95 Now $7.95 

  
Colgate Sensitive Whitening 110g  

Was $8.95 Now $7.50 

 
A/H Epson Salts 1kg Bath Relaxation 

Was $5.95 Now $4.50 

 
Banana Boat After Sun Gel 

Was $8.95 Now $7.50 
 

 
A/H Chesty Cough 200ml 
Was $13.95 Now $11.50 

 
A/H Children's Ibuprofen 6-12months 

200ml 
Was $14.95 Now $11.95 

 
Medi Choice Menthol Inhaler 

Was $8.95 Now $7.50 

 

20% Off Summer thongs 
 

New Range of Giftware always 
arriving!!! 

 

 
Cussons Morning Fresh 400ml 

 Was $4.50 Now $3.50  

 
New Range of Ulta 3 

Nail polish and & Lip sticks  amazing 
prices!! 

 
DB Range of Sunglasses  
 Was $39.95 Now $15.00  

 

Large Range of MooGoo  
“Natural solutions for skin 

problems” 

SPECIALS 
 (01/02/22 - 28/02/22 or while stocks last) 

 

To our community and extended community,  
George our Pharmacist is now doing Covid 19 

Dose 1, dose 2, booster shots for Adults and Children 5-12 years old. 
We have plenty of appointment times available!  

  Please call to make an appointment or come in and see us. 
* If our normal phone is not working please call Pharmacy mobile on 0413 423 043 

 


